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Adult Dance/Exercise Class 
Mondays 6-7pm                             
Norton Sub Hamdon Village Hall 
Set to a range of uplifting music and 
drawing on a variety dance styles, 
this fun and inclusive dance class is 
designed to tone, strengthen and 
mobilise, leaving you feeling re-
freshed and energised afterwards. 
For more details or to sign up,     
contact Hannah,  0779 445 3329 
hlefeuvre@hotmail.co.uk.                 
Free first class trial, £43 for 6 weeks, 
or £8.50 pay-as-you-go thereafter. 
 

The Village Artists Group  
Would you like to take up painting?  
Develop your artistic skills? Then the 
Village Artists Group is for you!          
We enjoy all types of visual art but   
particularly painting and drawing. We 
meet at Stoke-sub-Hamdon Memorial 
Hall on Tuesday evenings 7.30 to 
9:30pm and Friday mornings  
10am to 12.00 noon both during school 
term time. 
Come and join a very friendly group of 
local artists once or twice a week for a 
couple of hours. FREE first visit to see 
how you get on! 

                                                                                         
For more information on the group or 
workshop contact Andrew on       
(01935) 823691                             
SSHTheVillageArtistGroup@gmail.com              
Facebook: Stoke Sub Hamdon The  
Village Artists Group                                                                                

90th Odcombe Flower, Craft & Produce  
Show and Fete 

Saturday 10th August 2-5pm 
Odcombe Village Hall 

 

Beer Tent & BBQ - Cakes &  
Refreshments - Fancy Dress -  

Stoke-sub-Hamdon band & other live  
music - Indoor & Outdoor Games &  

Prizes - Stalls & Grand Draw -  
Owl Obsession - Dance with Debbie -  
Pirate Shenanigans - Face Painting -  
and of course the Flower, Produce &  

Craft Show. 
Exhibits to be notified by 8th August  

to Margaret on 01935 863863. 
Admission to view exhibits £1  

(under 12's free) 
Ample Parking 

Follow Odcombe Village Hall on  
Facebook for more information. 

Charity No. 304602 

Health walks in Stoke sub Hamdon 
Would you like to join a longer health walk to 
meet more people and to get fitter? 

Longer 5-6 mile health walk on pavements and 
footpaths with the option of a pub lunch at the 
end. Guided by a trained walk leader. Tuesday 
6th August meet at the Lighthouse cafe 9.50 to 
start walking at 10.00 Dress for the weather, 
stout footwear recommended. Well behaved 
dogs on leads are also welcome. 
The Make Every Step Count walks and medium 
length health walks will be on Monday 12th and 
19th August. Note the date change to 19th, to 

avoid Bank Holiday Monday. 

Contact Sue 07792311736  or Doug 
07778946508 for more information 
 

mailto:hlefeuvre@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:SSHTheVillageArtistsGroup@gmail.com
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WEST AND MIDDLE CHINNOCK 
WOMEN'S INSTITUTE 

Formed 1949 

Think the WI is all just “Jam and Jerusalem”? 

Then think again! 

 If you would be interested in joining us 

please contact either: 

Lyn – 01935 881138  

e: lyn@threeways.me.uk 

Sue – 01935 882665  

e: sue.everest@sky.com 

 You will be sure to receive the      

friendliest of welcomes. 

Meetings are held in West & Middle 

Chinnock Village Hall on the third 

Thursday of the month at 6.45pm 

 Yoga Class at Odcombe Village Hall 
My new class has been going for a year now. I teach a style of yoga        
that is inclusive with something for everyone at all times. I make sure that 
there are modifications for postures to allow this. I thread mindfulness into  
my  teaching which is enriching to our yoga practice and our lives outside of               
the class. 
It would be lovely to have you there! 
Taster sessions by prior arrangement and pre-booking required. 
Thursdays 10am - 11.30am 
Caroline Daunt mob 07794 882471 
email cardaunt@aol.com 
BWY dip 2007; Teaching Mindfulness (CPCAB) 2016 
 

mailto:lyn@threeways.me.uk
mailto:sue.everest@sky.com
mailto:cardaunt@aol.com
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Established local Funeral Directors Stoodley & Son of Crewkerne are delighted to 

announce they have moved to the old Lloyd’s Bank Building in 37, Market Square 

Crewkerne. 

 

Owner Tracey Warren said, we have been supporting families for over 100 years 

and we had outgrown our current premises. The Lloyd’s Bank building has been 

an iconic presence in the High Street and we felt it needed to be restored into is 

Georgian glory and to provide a beautiful funeral home for the families we are 

privileged to look after. 

 

The project has taken nearly a year and there have been a few unexpected 

challenges on the way. The original bank safes and counter had to be removed 

as well as miles of telephone cables and trunking, and of course some of you may 

have noticed the new roof which has been traditionally re-leaded to look how it 

was when it was built in 1817. 

 

We have been extremely lucky to have worked alongside a brilliant team of local 

skilled craftsmen and women that have brought the building back to its former 

glory. 

 

The décor has been chosen to provide a calming, homely environment and less 

like an office. 

Tracey said, we have kept a few of the original bank features, and have strived to 

restore this beautiful building in a sympathetic way but, also creating a modern 

funeral home fit for the 21st century. 
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We are a small team with a very big heart and a passion for giving our families, and 

their loved ones a send off they can be proud of. From our first meeting we will offer 

a warm smile and a friendly face to put you at your ease, and we will have a chat 

over a cup of tea, either in our new office in Crewkerne, our branch in South Pether-

ton or at your home, and 

discuss everything in an 

open, honest and sensi-

tive way.  

Our funeral arrange-

ments are all about us 

getting to know all about 

you and your loved one 

and you getting to know 

about us. 
 

Funeral Director Colin 

Roberts added, “We 

work alongside you in a 

comfortable and sup-

portive relationship, offer-

ing each family our undi-

vided attention with no 

time restrictions. Whether 

the families wishes are 

simple or elaborate, 

each and every funeral is 

of equal importance to 

us and we strive to pro-

vide a superior level of 

affordable service to 

every family. We ensure 

each life is remembered 

in a truly unique way”. 

 
 

Stoodley & Son 

Funeral Director 

 

We also have a beautiful function room which can 

seat up to 40 people for a wake or celebration of 

life service. The room is accessed by a separate 

front entrance and leads upstairs to a room over-

looking the town square. We have an in-house 

caterer who can provide and serve a buffet suita-

ble for all dietary requirements. If the family wish to 

provide the catering themselves, we have a fully 

furnished kitchen for them to use. A state-of-the-art 

projector and Wi-Fi throughout the building ensure 

the family can personalise the wake with photos 

and music. 
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Rangers’ Update 
 

With ash dieback disease taking a strong hold at Ham Hill, the rangers have started 
to remove any standing dead trees that pose a risk to people or property.  Where 
possible, trees that have been affected by the disease will be left as standing dead 
wood, as it is an important habitat for insects, bats, fungi birds and many other spe-
cies. All trees are checked for bat roost potential and bird nesting before being re-
moved.   
Our wonderful team of volunteers have continued their efforts maintaining the vege-
tation along path edges, keeping paths clear for visitors. The volunteers have also 
been pulling ragwort in the Plateau fields and Butchers’ Hill, in preparation for our 
grazier to take the hay cut towards the end of Summer.   
 

The rangers would like 
to say a big thank you to 
the team from RNAS 
Yeovilton, who came for 
a day of dry-stone wall-
ing. The group helped 
with the construction of 
the wall at the edge of 
Butchers’ Hill, which the 
regular Monday walling 
volunteer team continue 
to make great progress 
with.  
The rangers have taken 
a lot of care getting the 
site ready to welcome 
families over the summer holidays. Ham Hill is a place to be shared and enjoyed by 
the community and we hope that you will take the same sense of pride in the park 
that the rangers do. Take only memories, leave nothing but footprints. Please enjoy 
a picnic on the hill in the warmer weather, but this is a reminder to please leave your 
BBQs at home. Grassland fires can spread quickly across a site and are often 
caused by disposable BBQs.  
 

 

Ham Hill Update 
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At this time of year, the grasslands are also alive 
with sound. Grasshoppers and crickets can be heard 
chirring and chirping, also known as stridulating. 
Crickets sing by rubbing their wings together, but 
grasshoppers create sound by rubbing their hind 
legs against their wings. Both are well-camouflaged, 
and they are often easier to hear than they are to 
see!  
 
‘Uncovering Ham Hill’s past for its future’  
project update 
The team have been working with our interpretation 
designer to develop content for the permanent exhi-
bition for the new Visitor Centre, considering how to 
best showcase the site’s history and significance in 
community life for thousands of years. We look for-
ward to inviting our consultation group to give us 
their thoughts as the themes emerge.  
Our summer events programme has kicked off to a 
flying start. Local mosaic artist Dawn Handy led a 
fantastic workshop using recycled materials, incorpo-
rating stained glass, tiles, beads and crockery to cre-
ate beautiful unique mosaics. Dawn will be leading a 
family-friendly mosaic workshop on 6

th
 August. Head 

to our website for further details and booking.  
The programme of all our fantastic summer activities 
over the holidays is now live for bookings! Keep up-
to-date with upcoming events by following us on  
Facebook or visiting www.visitsouthsomerset.com   
(and see page 5) 
 

Wildlife 
 

After a slow start, butterfly numbers in the park have 
steadily increased through late June and into July. It 
has been wonderful to see the Marbled Whites do-
ing well. The grassland around the Rangers’ Centre 
seems to have become a real hotspot for them. 
Over the coming month, look out for the Clouded 
Yellow – a migratory species that reaches our shore 
every year, with a ‘bumper’ year once a decade. The 
caterpillar of this beautiful golden-yellow butterfly 
favours clovers and bird’s-foot trefoil, which grow 
steadily in our calcareous grasslands. Join us for our 
family-friendly Butterfly Walk on Friday 16

th
 August 

to find out more about these fascinating insects. 
Please visit www.visitsouthsomerset.com for further 
details and booking.  

 

http://www.visitsouthsomerset.com
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This series is all about using small  
spaces to grow food to eat.  

 

Ditch the Lawn 

Claire Ashton 

August is surely the best month to 
question the ecological madness 
that is “the lawn”. 
Lawns support little wildlife, de-
mand precious water, synthetic 
feeds / herbicides and drain YOUR 
time and growing space. 
So be like Elsa and Let. it. Go! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“No-dig gardening” comes into its 
own when reclaiming a lawn.  
Lay thick cardboard directly over 
the area and cover with at least 
5cm compost/well rotted manure. 
Pathways and edges can be laid 
out using gravel, mulch or chip-
pings.  
 

No-dig protects soil structure, eco-
systems and nutrients. The card-
board kills what’s left of your  

August lawn, stunts weeds, and 
you can plant in the compost top-
ping immediately! 
As the cardboard rots down the 
compost merges with the soil be-
neath, leaving No-dig beds that re-
quire less watering and less weed-
ing! 
 

What can you plant in August?  
Lettuce, spring cabbages, radish, 
oriental leaves, spring onions, spin-
ach, Japanese (overwintering) on-
ions, chicory, kohlrabi, chard and 
turnips to name just a few.  
Use your new space to interplant 
with edible flowers, fruit bushes and 
perennials to attract the pollinators, 
giving you a space that feeds your 
soul as well as your stomach.  
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Answers from page 17  

Fruits Crossword 

Spot the Difference                            Scramble 
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21 Castle Street, Stoke-sub-Hamdon, TA14 6RE    Tel: 01935 824072   

email: info@thehambook.co.uk    www. thehambook.co.uk   

The Hambook is not responsible for the content of any advert or material on websites advertised within the magazine. 
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Fencing 
The Fencing & Gate Co.  
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Steve Deane 
Financial Services 
Roff Financial 
Simply Advice 
Funeral Directors 
Stoodley & Son 
Stuart Foster Funeral Services 

Furniture Makers 
DRA Woodwork 
Gardener 
Chris Kemp 
Hairdresser 
Donna’s Hair Design 
Lisa Smith Hair 
The Hair Loft 
Handyman Services 
Chris Kemp 
Holiday Cottage  
Bluebell Cottage 
Hot Tubs 
SGW 
House Clearance 
Back2Market 
Kitchens 
Kitchen Kind 
Tree Bespoke Woodwork 
Logs 
Kevin England 
Manicure at Home 
Donna’s Hair Design 
Oven Cleaning 
Oven Gleamers 
 
 

 
21 
 
13 
 
21 
2 
 
9 
12 
 
12 
 
29 
 
27 
11 
23 
 
29 
 
11 
 
21 
 
18 
 
10 
29 
 
27 
 
27 
 
23 

Pest Control 
Pegasus 
Plumbing & Heating 
Beales 

Sureheat Solutions 

Ponds 
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